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Distribution of this Bulletin 
Please ensure this bulletin is circulated to all administrative staff in both the district office and schools who 
must rely on the collective agreement in the performance of their duties. 

Distribution of BCTF Foundation Skills Assessment Pamphlets 
 
It has come to BCPSEA’s attention that some districts have received a request from their teachers’ 
local union to distribute the BCTF Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA) pamphlets to parents from 
their school district email account. 
 
Distribution of union materials via district email is not recommended by BCPSEA and is not 
in accordance with the current protocol agreement between BCPSEA and the BC Teachers’ 
Federation (BCTF).  
 
BCPSEA recommends that all districts continue to follow the Protocol Agreement (attached 
for ease of reference).  
 
The BCTF 2021 FSA pamphlets have been reviewed (see @issue No. 2020-12 dated December, 
2020) and are available on the BCPSEA website. 
 

Questions 

Should you require assistance or wish to discuss this issue further, please contact your BCPSEA 
labour relations liaison.  
 
Attachment: 
 October 2, 2013 Protocol Agreement 

 

https://bcpsea.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/2020-12-BCTF-FSA-Pamphlets-and-Messaging.pdf
https://bcpsea.bc.ca/?sfid=3170&_sft_category=issue

